From: Save West Hampstead |

Sent: 04 September 2019 17:46
To: English, Rachel

Cc: Beaumont, Elizabeth | C ulen, Bethany

I - - inc I s o, Gavin
N C- 1, 5con-id

Subject: Re: Consult letter 156 West End Lane reference 2019/4140/P
Decar Rachel,

Thank you most kindly for notifying us about the new planning application for the land at
156 West End Lane after we had already emailed you about it.

However, you have failed to address the substantive point we made about Camden Council's
abject failure to notify any of the 1,100+ people — legitimate interested parties which include
many residents from the adjacent Lymington Road and many of the other strects ncarby —
that a new application had been lodged. You have also not addressed our request that the
period for comments be extended.

As the organisation that rallied over 1,100 individual objections to the original application —
a feat described at Planning Committee by Councillor Flick Rea as "an unprecedented
number of local objections" — and given the extreme level of local opposition to the original
proposal, we believe it is incumbent on the council to notify all the original objectors for
whom contact details are held. We are well aware that a good number of the 1,100+
objections contained either an email address, phone number and/or mailing address.

We note that you sign as 'Supporting Communities Directorate' and would ask that you
support the community in West Hampstead who have already commented on these plans and
arc entitled to comment on these new proposals. To not do so is to ignore the community.

Thanks

Bridget, Joe & Ian

Save West Hampstead 'Stop the Blocks!' Campaign Team

On Tue, 3 Sep 2019 at 13:24, English, Rachel _Wl‘OlGZ

Decar Sir/Madam,



You are receiving this email as you responded to consultation on the planning application (ref
2015/6455/P) at the above address. A new application has been submitted for changes to the
approved scheme. Please see attached for the consultation letter. Whilst this is not the
Council’s standard procedure I am making you aware of this new application as a one-off.

The Council has carried out its consultation for this new application in accordance with the
requirements within the Statement of Community Involvement.

If you have any comments please email them to planning(@camden.gov.uk with ref
2019/4140/P in the title.

Kind regards,
Rachel

This e-mail may contain information which is confidential, legally privileged and/or
copyright protected. This e-mail is intended for the addressee only. If you receive this in
error, please contact the sender and delete the material from your computer. See our new
Privacy Notice here which tells you how we store and process the data we hold about you and
residents.



